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A FULL STEWARDSHIP PARISH ~ PARTNER PARISH OF SACRED HEART OF JESUS, DUPO, IL 

 
 Hola, Bienvenidos– a la iglesia Catolica en Immaculata Concepcion. ¡Que tengas una bendita semana! 

        May 22, 2022 — Sixth Sunday Of Easter                                                 WWW.ICC-COLUMBIA- IL.US  

411 PALMER ROAD, COLUMBIA, IL 62236 618-281-5105 FAX 281-6848  

We Live-Stream! To participate please use this link:  
 https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC8Qrck7-IpPOOcA9UQ2qRqQ/ 

“The mission of Immaculate Conception School is to provide experiences 
to inspire, challenge, and nurture the mind, body, and spirit of our students 
within the framework of the Gospel of Jesus Christ and the tradition of the 
Catholic Church.” 
We begin every morning with a prayer, the pledge of allegiance, and our 
mission statement. Through all the challenges of whatever is happening in 

the world around us, we at ICS, are dedicated to our mission statement. 
 I am proud to be a part of this amazing school community at Immaculate Conception. 
The ICS staff is the most dedicated group of people I have ever seen. The support from all 
the parents, groups, and parishioners help us to continue this mission every day.  Thank you 
all for your support as ICS transitioned to a new principal for the first time in over four dec-
ades. It takes the entire Immaculate Conception community to ensure we continue “to pro-
vide experiences to inspire, challenge, and nurture the mind, body, and spirit of our students 
within the framework of the Gospel of Jesus Christ and the tradition of the Catholic 
Church.”  God Bless!     ~Dave Gregson, Principal -Make Me A Channel Of Your Peace 

Another Year In The Books! 

2021-
2022 



 

  Fr. Carl’s Little Reservoir... 
       It was 20 years ago today that my pastor and mentor, Msgr. John (“Jack”) E. Stallings died at the 
age of 84. It was in my 8th grade year that he came to visit me at our home in Shawneetown, and 
invited me to go to St. Henry’s Seminary with the words, “I think you’d make a good priest.”  No 
more significant words have ever been spoken to me. Twelve years later, on September 15 (Fr. 
Stallings’ birthday), I was ordained a priest at my home parish of St. Mary’s in Shawneetown by 
Bishop Albert Zuroweste, the same Bishop who had ordained Fr. Stallings in 1950. 
   Throughout my years in the seminary Fr. Stalling was very supportive of me, always making sure 
I had a summer job and always inviting me to participate in parish activities, including CYO. In his 
later years, Fr. Stallings began a bulletin insert he called “Fr. Jack’s Reservoir,” which of course is 
where I got the idea for this weekly column. You should not be surprised to know that Fr. Stallings 
too retired from full time parish ministry when he was 75!                                          ~Fr. Carl   

Pastor:   
Fr. Carl E. Scherrer  
 ext. 358 or  
 618-541-9008  
frcarl@iccmail.org  

    Associate Pastor 
Fr. Nick Fleming,  
618-974-9184 
frnick@iccmail.org 
 
Business Manager,  
Kara Dell-Hunt 
ext. 350 
Kdell-hunt@iccmail.org 
 

 
Director of Music,  
Karen Lundy, 
618-719-1815 
Karenslundy@gmail.com 

  
 Director of Faith  
 Formation,  
 Lizanne Young ext. 354, 

lyoung@iccmail.org 
 
IC-PSR Coordinator,  
Hope Wienhoff  
ext. 352, 
hwienhoff@icsmail.org 

  
 Bookkeeper,  
 Sheryl Oglesby 

ext. 351, soglesby@htc.net 
  
Secretary,  
 Angie Bueltemann 

ext. 300, abuelt@htc.net 
  
 ICS Principal,  
Dave Gregson  
281-5353 ext. 202  
dgregson@icsmail.org  

 
Pastoral Council Chair,  

John Adams: 
John.ADAMS@ampf.com 
 
School Board President, 
Jason Moore 
Jasonmoore79 
@gmail.com 

Parish Staff  
618-281-5105 

Summer Office 
Hours 

M–TH  8 a.m.-4 p.m. 
Fridays– 8-noon 

Welcome New  
Parishioners… 
If you are new to our parish and 
reside within the parish bound-
aries, and would like to be 
members, please call the parish 
office at  281-5105, and Angie 
will be happy to help make 
that happen! 

News From The Knights... 
The Knights of Columbus, in coordination with the Council 
of Catholic Women, will be leading the parish in praying the 
Rosary before each weekend Mass throughout the month of 
May.  Please arrive at Mass 30 minutes early to pray with 
them.      
The Knights of Columbus are conducting a membership 
drive this weekend after all masses. They will give a Three 
Minutes More appeal and will be available to answer any 
questions in the Gathering Space after each Mass. The 
Knights will conduct a degree exemplification (member 
induction) on Sunday, May 22 at 12:15pm. If you would 
like to join the Knights, please contact Membership 
Director David Bodinet-618-910-4885 or Financial 
Secretary Matt Sainz-314-605-0302.   

Our Sympathies... 

Holy Hour - All are Invited!!   
All are invited to Holy Hour on May 31st from 7-8 pm. We 
will have Adoration with music and silence, Fr. Nick will be 
available for Reconciliation and end with Benediction. Join us 
afterwards in the Garden Level for light refreshments and social 
time hosted by the Theology on Tap group. 

Save The Date! 
Father Carl’s Retirement Party— 
July 10- Open House Noon– 3 p.m.! 
More info to come in future bulletins! 

Confirmation... 
We look forward to Bishop McGovern coming to 
celebrate the Sacrament of Confirmation with us 
on Monday, May 23, at 7:00 pm. All are invited. 

Blessing Of Graduates... 
Next weekend, May 21/22, we will bless all our  
grade school, high school and college graduates at 
each of the weekend Masses. Congratulations to 
the Class of 2022! 

Homebound Communion  
Ministry to Resume… 
Our homebound communion ministry will  resume 
June 5. If you know of a homebound parishioner 
who would like to be on the list to receive com-
munion on Sunday, please call Angie at the parish 
office. Thank You! 

Feast Of The Ascension... 
Just as a reminder that the Feast of the Ascension is 
no longer celebrated on the 40th day of Easter, but 
rather upon the 7th Sunday of Easter, which will be 
May 29, which is next weekend. 

Memorial Day... 
Once again this year, weather permitting, we will have a 
Mass at 9:00 am in our parish cemetery to remember all 
those who have given their lives in service to our coun-
try, and for all deceased veterans.  Bring your lawn 
chairs, sunglasses and sunscreen! 

PSR Registration… 
We are currently registering for the 22-23 school 
year. We urge you to please register on the parish 
website icc-columbia-il.us. We need a head count 
ASAP for planning and ordering purposes. 
If you have questions please contact Hope 
Wienhoff at hwienhoff@icsmail.org. 

Youth Trip To Cairo... 
Attention rising high school freshmen to rising col-
lege freshmen - Youth Group is going to volunteer at 
Daystar in Cairo, IL this year, JULY 8-9! We are 
spending one night. We leave at noon on Friday the 
8th and return on Saturday the 9th in the evening. We 
are always looking for adults who are in compliance 
with Diocesan Child Protection Policies  to help make 
this trip happen. For more information please contact 
Laura Whelan 618-698-2462. Look for a sign up 
sheet and permission slips in the back of the church. 
The cost is $45.00 for students.  
 
Youth Group is also collecting household items, 
clothing and such to donate to Daystar. They especial-
ly need men's shoes, baby clothing and bigger sized 
ladies clothing. Knick Knacks are also wanted.   

Summer Parish Office Hours… 
We are now on summer hours in the parish  
office! M-Th 8a.m.-4p.m. and Fridays 8 a.m.-noon. 



 

Quilter’s Corner... 
Join our super fun quilter’s group on 
Tuesdays and Thursdays from 9-11:30 a.m. 

All skill levels welcome and appreciated—even 
beginners! Contact Carlene at 281-5877. 

Adeodatus Says:  
“Believe the incredible and you 
can do the impossible!” 

ICCCW News... 
*A special thanks goes out to Angie 
Bueltemann, Hope Wienhoff, Keith 
Huels, Lizanne Young, and Sheryl 
Oglesby for all their help with the ICCCW 
Spring Bunco fundraiser and the support 
they contributed to our advertisement and 
management of our Bunco night, our 
tickets, and baskets.   

*A special thanks goes out to all who contributed to the 
silent auction and baskets for the raffle. All the items were 
unique and loved by the guests!Also to  the quilters, 
Linnemann’s Oil Company, and the afghan crocheter who 
made the raffle possible! 
*ICCCW is in need of a crocheter/knitter for the Fall raffle 
fundraiser. Contact Kathy Ritter if you are interested - 
kritter1634@hotmail.com; 618-719-6819 
*We are collecting items for our Keeping College Kids 
Connected bags that will be handed out this August.   
We will   fill 20 bags at out August 4 meeting. If you want 
them picked up, call or email Kathy Ritter.  
*Brenda Zipfel and Kathy Ritter visited the Ruma 
Convent Open House. Brenda was the activities director for 
over twenty years there. She was received by many hugs! 
Sister Rose Anthony Matthews was there with Sue Lewis. It 
was so great to see her! She was instrumental in a lot of  things 
at our Church, but most memorable was the RCIA. If you 
went through the RCIA process with her, I was told that you 
are on her wall! You can visit her at The Shrine of Our Lady 
of the Snows.                              ~Kathy Ritter 

Save The Date! 
The Run for Life and Learning, benefiting Birthright STL, is June 4! 
Join us at Creve Coeur Lake on June 4 for a chip-timed 6K Run/Walk, 
1 Mile Fun Walk/Run, and ¼ Mile Kids Run with FREDBIRD. 
Register or donate at runsignup.com/run4lifeandlearning. Contact us at 
run4lifeandlearning@gmail.com for sponsorship opportunities. 
Proceeds enable women who are financially stressed by an unplanned 
pregnancy to continue their education and secure better lives for 
themselves and their families.  

Eucharistic Adoration… 
Eucharistic Adoration is held Tuesdays from 5-8p.m. 
Come and  join us! 

PICTORIAL DIRECTORY…LAST CALL! 
We have added 2 more dates! June 27 & 2 8. IF you 
have not gotten your photo taken, please go to the par-
ish website and register to have it done now! You will 
receive a free 8x10 and church directory for having 
your picture taken!! 

Job Opportunity—St Augustine Hecker... 
Our Parish Secretary is retiring on or before December 31st, 2022; so we are 
advertising for applicants for this position. It is a part-time job, without bene-
fits, but with flexible hours.  It would be for three days maximum per week.   
If anyone would be interested in seeing a detailed Job Description or learning 
more about the position, please have them call Joan Powell at the Parish Of-
fice on Mondays & Thursdays, 618/473-2217 or by email to staug@htc.net. 

Society of St.  Vincent de Paul  
Request – Wheelchairs Needed 
The Society of St. Vincent de Paul Belleville Council is in 
need of wheelchairs for the disabled and elderly they serve 
at Cosgrove’s Kitchen, the Help Center and the Night-
Time Drop-In Center.  If you have a wheelchair you no 
longer need, please call Joe Hubbard or Pat Hogrebe at 
618-394-0126 or 618-799-8505. Please feel free to share 
this message with others. Thank you and God bless!   

It’s Official!!  
Last Friday, May 13, 2022 our Director of 
Faith Formation, Lizanne Young graduated 
with a Master’s in Pastoral Studies from 
Acquinas Institute of Theology. Also, fellow 
parishioner Shea Christiansen graduated with 
a Masters in Pastoral Studies. Congratulations 
to them both!!             

Thank You! 
Thanks to everyone who contributed to the essential needs drive for 
Catholic Urban Programs (CUP) last weekend. We were able to collect 
in excess of 25 boxes of items that will be used to help the less fortunate 
CUP was very grateful for our help! Thanks Again!           
 St. Vincent de Paul Conference 

Congratulations! 
The following people were drawn for school board at 5 p.m. Mass Sat-
urday. 
Brandy Dohle 
Andrea Bodinet 
Jolene Sasser 
Alphonsa Job 
Matt Vail—Alternate 
New School board officers were elected on Tuesday evening: 
Kyle Doerr– President, Christine Schorb–Vice President & Theresa 
Dorshorst– Secretary.  
The following were drawn for Pastoral Council at 5 p.m. Mass Saturday: 
Amanda Gray 
Matthew Vail 
Tammy Hoeflinger 
Molly Spitz—Alternate 

Construction Detours To Start Soon… 
Construction on the new roundabout at Fr. Carl Scherrer Drive 
& Quarry Rd. is about to begin. 
Please note that Quarry road will be closed and you can access 
Fr. Carl Scherrer Drive by taking Rueck Rd to Palmer Road. 
Palmer Road will be ONE WAY going WEST. To leave 
church you must take Palmer Rd going west to Quarry Rd.. 
You will come out by Midland States bank.  



 
  

 
Stewardship...Thank you for sharing your blessings with us! 

Please Pray For… 
Connie Luechtefeld 
Patty Pulcher 
Danielle Dorlac 
Donna Archambault-Kania 
Arlin Stechmesser 
Jan Hoffman 
M. Brown 
Donna Marlo Wirz 
Jack Finney 
Sherri Kay Bradley- Whitehouse 
Bill Huss 
Catherine Marlo 
Mary Consolino 
Nicole Pennington   
Gerri Griffin 
Margaret Ann Conrad 
Dolores G. 
Joy Bretz 
Alan Mattingly 
Ellen Dietz 
A. Moore 
S. Wright 
S. Brown 
Fr. Paul Gallagher, OFM 
Joe Hubbard 
Sabo Family 
Geneva Lambert 
Angela Krupp 
Richard Sambo 
Rose Reichert 

Donald Nicoloff 
Gary Pinson 
Carole Paris 
Paul Kjosa 
Michael Robinson 
Debbie Murphy 
Art Carle 
Kate Beck 
Margaret Wallace 
Brian Kreher 
Special Intention 
Derek Hoppe 
Bill Kutz 
Kelsey Christisen 
Theresa Dorshorst 
Mike Conrad  
Rowan Mueth 
Donald Mehrmann 
Diane Maxson 
Stephen A. Marlo 
Super Special Intention 
Janice McDermott 
Chandler Moore 
Dennis Krupp 
Jo Inman 
Rene Kuzemka 
Olin Gossett 
Scott Dabbs 
Jim Bulinski 

Delores Deleveski 
Jayne Rettle 
Mary Helregel  
Jean Eugea 
Steve Herbel 
Ginny Lambert 
Norm Schmidt 
Pam Gorka 
Peggy Schutt 
Lawrence Beckerle 
Ruth Herrmann 
 
Troops in Service… 
Army Ranger Joseph Pope  
Katherine Gilbreth EM2 USN  
COL Brian Schoellhorn, US Army  
OSSN Seth Spencer  
Brandon Molner USMC,  
SPC Dylan Stern US Army  
Capt. Benjamin Thoma  USAF  
Kristopher Castellanos,  
                                                  US 
Marines 
Andrew J. Gilbreth, USAF 
2nd Lt. Justin Habiger, US Army  
Master Sgt Eve Dorshorst, USAF  
Capt Aaron Toenjes USAF 
Chase Mansfield , USMC 
Tanner Autry, USMC 

Need gift cards??  
Stop by the Parish Office and buy Scrip! 
A percentage of each card will go to the 
CEAC! 

Be A Part Of Our Future... 
After consultation with our Pastoral Council and 
Finance Council, our Planned Giving Commit-
tee and I are announcing the formation of the 
parish Guardian Angel Legacy Society to help insure a vibrant future for our parish. To 
become a charter member of the Guardian Angel Society, simply indicate how you will 
include Immaculate Conception parish in your estate plan, on the membership form, you 
should have received in the mail recently. Return the form to the parish office in the confi-
dential envelope provided. All those who make a commitment during this calendar year 
will be considered charter members of the society, and will receive special recognition. If 
you have any questions or need more information about the legacy society, please contact 
Keith Huels, our parish business manager, at the parish office. May the God who is never 
outdone in generosity reward you as only God can! 

From Our Young 
Stewards… 
Children’s Collection: 
$4.00 

Time & Talent: Stood up for  my 
friend; helped my Mommy; I picked up 
the kitchen and ran 3miles!! 

Prayer List Guidelines:  Please be kind and call the office when someone needs to come off of 
the prayer list. Please only put troops on the list that are on active duty in harms way. Thank you!   

CEAC Debt Status…  5/15/2022  
Bank Bonds .....................  $            112,279 
Diocese Bonds ..................  $        1,742,000 
Parishioner Bonds ............  $        1,258,000 
Endowment Bonds/Loan .  $            750,000 
Total Outstanding Debt ....  $        3,862,279 
~If you have not yet made a pledge, I ask that you please consider doinging so. 
We are focusing on paying down the remaining debt as quickly as possible to 
avoid paying interest. Thanks for your continued support of the parish. 
                                                                                           ~ Fr. Carl 

Women's Tuesday Bible Study  
Come, enjoy the Spirit stirring in community!— 
Women's Tuesday Bible Study has returned 
to the Fr. Steve Library on Tuesday evenings, 
at 6:30pm. We spend an hour reflecting on 
upcoming Sunday readings and Advent 
reflections, this community will meet and grow 

throughout the liturgical year. 
Questions? Contact Lizanne: 
lyoung@iccmail.org 

May 15, 2022 
Actual ...........................          57,553.20 
Budget ..........................          59,400.00 
Actual YTD .................      1,865,635.35 
Budget YTD ................      1,874,600.00 
Over (under) ................           (8,964.65) 
Prior YTD ....................      1,718,775.54 
Over (under) .................        146,859.81 
CEAC .................................... $7,389.35 
Capital Improvements .............. $219.00 
Gibault ...................................... $475.00 
Guatemala ................................. $716.00 
CCC .......................................... $130.00 
Votive Offering ........................ $129.00 
SVdP ......................................... $193.00 
Cemetery Maintenance ............... $60.00 
STBS ........................................ $130.00 
 
** This Week’s Collection contains 
online giving figures from May 1-15, 
2022** 

The 2022 Catholic Service and Ministry Appeal 
Go and do likewise… -Luke 10:37 

“Each year the faithful of our Belleville Diocese are asked to help the works of 
Christ continue and grow through their support of The Catholic Service and Minis-
try Appeal.  By making a gift you are helping build up the Body of Christ in our 
various ministries and providing help for the poor and vulnerable.”  - Bishop Mi-
chael McGovern   ** As of 5/10 we have 152 donors from ICC! 98 to go! Lets 
keep going and reach our goal of 250 before summer!  



 

 

Discipleship Corner… 
Most of us acknowledge that we are sinners. But, sometimes, it is difficult for 
us to identify our specific sins. That is why a thoughtful Examination of 
Conscience is such an important part of a good Confession. Identifying our 
specific sins helps lead us from the philosophical to the practical. Yes, I am a 
sinner; here are some examples I recognize. Most importantly, during 
Confession, I bring myself humbly before the Lord and admit my sins injure 
my relationship with Him, I receive his forgiveness, and I seek his grace to help 
me sin no more. 

Vocation Corner… 
   “As a teenager, I struggled to find my identity and purpose. I had a loving 
family and great friends, and I was a motivated student, yet I felt lost and 
empty. I had this gnawing desire to be whole. Everything changed when I 
encountered the Lord at a confirmation retreat. He spoke to my deepest desires, 
and for the first time, I felt at home with myself and the world. At the foot of 
the cross, I discovered that I am loved and known from all eternity. That same 
gaze of Christ crucified now calls me to respond to his love with love through 
the path of the holy cross.”  
              ~Sr. Viet Oanh Nguyen;  
   Lovers of the Holy Cross; Columbia Magazine, December 2020 

Prayer Shawls  Available! 
Do you know someone who needs prayers?? 
Why not bring them some comfort with a hand 
made prayer shawl, from our Prayer Shawl 

Ministry?? Each Shawl will wrap your loved one in the 
prayers of our parish! Even during this vastly different time 
with COVID, we can get your loved one a prayer shawl. 
We deliver in sanitized bags and will leave on a porch or 
you can still pick up at the office during office hours. Call 
Marsha Narzinski at 314-517-4927 or Angie at the parish 
office 281-5105. 

This Week’s Liturgical Celebrations  
Monday May 23, 7 :00 p.m. NO 8:05a.m………….Confirmation We Pray For 
                  All Confirmandi, their families and Sponsors  
Tuesday, May 24, 8:00 a.m. …...……………..We Remember Nicholas Eynon 
Wednesday May 25, 8:05 a.m.………...…...We Remember Harold Netemeyer 
Thursday May 26, 8:05 a.m……...……………...…..We Remember Bill Wolf 
Friday, May 27, 8:05 a.m.……………...……...We Remember Mary Jane Frey 
Saturday May 28, 5:00 p.m.. …………...We Remember Ray& Velma Budde  
Sunday May 29, 7:00 a.m……...……………….…....We Remember All Parishioners 
                        9:00 a.m………...………………….…..…We Remember Josh Ritter
        11:00 a.m………………………..…We Remember Esther Eckart 

Weekly ReflecƟons 
May 29, 2022 

First Reading: Acts 7:55-60 
Second Reading: Revelation 22:12-14, 16-17, 20 

Gospel: John 17:20-26  

Pro-life/Pregnancy Resources…  
~Free and confidential pregnancy testing, counseling, 
and practical support: -Life Network of Southern Illinois 
(in Waterloo & Red Bud) 618-939-4224 mylifenet.org   
~Birthright Counseling STL (3 locations in St. Louis) 
birthrightstl.org  
 ~Free and confidential counseling for anyone hurt by 
abortion-Project Rachel 618-722-5068 
hopeafterabortion.com 
~A caring place for women who are pregnant and 
experiencing homelessness-Fontebella Maternity Home 
618/406-4355.  
If you, or someone you know, have an unborn baby 
diagnosed with “fetal abnormalities” or an “adverse 
prenatal diagnosis”, please refer to: BeNotAfraid.net or 
PrenatalPartnersforLife.org.  
Both offer free parent-centered case management and 
parental support for parents carrying to term following a 
prenatal diagnosis. Birthrightstl.org offers their Melissa’s 
Smile program, a counseling and supportive resource for 
mothers and fathers whose baby has been 
diagnosed . prenatally with a genetic abnormality or whose 
baby has been born with a disability or serious medical 
condition. 

A Pilgrimage of Peace to the Holy Land 
November 28 to December 9, 2022 
Chaplain: Rev. Steven Beatty Vicar General, Diocese of Belleville Pilgrimage Director: Cheryl 
Sommer Catholic Relief Services Diocesan Animator Worship Director: Sue Huett Asbeck  
Hosted by Catholic Relief Services in the Diocese of Belleville and The Messenger For pricing 
and further details email  
crsdiobelle@gmail.com or contact Cheryl Sommer, CRS Diocesan Animator at 618-624-2838.  

Mid-life Singles... 
Are you looking for a renewed sense of purpose & belonging? Register today 
for a life-changing REFLECT weekend retreat at King’s House Retreat Center, 
Belleville, IL (20 min from downtown St. Louis), on June 3-5, 2022. Take a 
chance and get involved... you won't regret it!  Cost is $215 including meals and 
a single room. Visit www.ReflectRetreat.com, e-mail re-
flect.stlouis@gmail.com, or call (314) 283-0044 for details.    

Find Out About Serra Club... 
The Serra Club of St. Clair County is an organization of Catholic men 
and women dedicated to foster and affirm vocations to the Priesthood 
and vowed religious life.  Our purpose is to pray for vocations and  in-
form our community the need for vocations. We provide many social 
events for our Priests, Deacons and Nuns. We sponsor  occasional visits 
to the Seminaries for our grade and high students guided by a priest or a 
seminarian. You are most welcome to be a part of our organizations.  
Our group meets every First  Friday of the month at the Shrine of our 
Lady of the Snows.  We begin Mass at 11:45 am, follow by lunch and a 
brief meeting , and a  prominent speaker.   Additional information please 
call Marvin Winkeler  (402 214-1155 or Mel Lucash 618-531-4244  
PLEASE PRAY FOR VOCATIONS!       
May the Lord look upon you kindly and  give you peace. 



 

 

MISSION • COMMUNITY • SERVICE 

Visit ICS on the web:  
www.icscolumbia.org 

IÃÃ��ç½�ã� CÊÄ��Öã®ÊÄ S�«ÊÊ½ 
409 Palmer Road ~ 281-5353  

~ School Principal: Dave Gregson Ext. 202 ~dgregson@icsmail.org  
School Secretary: Beverly Epplin Ext. 200 bepplin@icsmail.org 

Want to receive the good news about 
ICS? Send an email to:  

Mrs. Bev Epplin: bepplin@icsmail.org  
& she will add you to our distribution list.  

 

News From Gibault... 
Congrats! 
Congratulations to of the Gibault Catholic High School Class 
of 2022! We will miss these Hawks, but we can’t wait to see 
them fly! 
 
Enrolling for 2022-2023 
There’s still time to become a Hawk!  We are accepting 
applications for incoming freshmen and transfer students.  If 
you’d like to visit Gibault, we offer Private Tours all summer 
long. See how you can “Find your home at Gibault!” Contact 
Kelly Day at kday@gibaulthawks.com for more information! 
  
Summer Camps  
Keep your kids busy at our 2022 Summer 
Camps!  Download registration forms at: https://
gibaulthawks.com/summer-camps-2022/ 
 
Summer Classic 
Be part of our 2022 Summer Classic on Friday, June 
17.  Register your team and learn about sponsorship 
opportunities online at www.bidpal.net/gibaultgolfclassic. 
You may also contact Desiree at 939-3883 or 
dfrasure@gibaulthawks.com. 
 
Whole Hog Raffle 
Fill your freezer just in time for summer grilling!  This prize 
package includes a whole hog and processing.  Tickets are 
$20 and can be purchased online at www.bidpal.net/
gibaultgolfclassic or by contacting Desiree at 939-3883 or 
dfrasure@gibaulthawks.com. Drawing will be held on June 
17; winner need not be present to win.  
 
Trivia Night  
Future Hawks!  You’re invited to a Junior High Trivia Night 
– June 3, 2022, from 6-8 p.m. at Gibault. All incoming 6-8 
graders are invited. You can bring a team of up to 6 students 
or we will combine students to make a team.  Snacks and 
drinks provided! 
RSVP at: https://bit.ly/gchstrivia 
 
Host Families  
Gibault is seeking host families for our international students 
for the 2022-2023 school year. Current Gibault families 
receive a $1,000 discount off their tuition for hosting. For 
more information on how you can help a student experience 
Gibault, contact Patty at plderousse.educatius@gmail.com. 
 
We’re #gibaultproud of: The Class of 2022 Valedictorians 
- Faith Miskell (Sts. Peter & Paul Parish), Noah Newton 
(Immaculate Conception Parish), and Jacob Whitworth 
(Immaculate Conception Parish); Salutatorians - Elayna 
Hermanns (Sts. Peter & Paul Parish) and Evan Muehlher 
(Sts. Peter & Paul Parish); Jude Green (Sts. Peter & Paul 
Parish) for being recognized in the Hawk Spotlight; and 
Emma Schmidt (Immaculate Conception Parish) who 
was named The Republic Times’ Athlete of the Week!   
 

Soccer Camp... 
Join us this summer for a fun soccer camp! We have partnered with Elite FT again 

and are hosting the camp from July 18th to 21st from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. at Oerter Park in 
Columbia, IL. The kids can expect to improve foot skills, learn moves, play small-sided 
games and have FUN!  Elite FT coaching is led by back Dave Fernandez. Dave is an 
amazing coach of youth soccer. His reputation is superb and your kids will have a blast! All 
information can be found at www.eliteft.com/soccer-camps The cost of the camp is $75 for 
ages 3-4 (6:00pm to 6:45pm) and $125 for ages Kinder to 8th.If anyone has any questions, 
please contact Brian Boyd @ bmboyd02@yahoo.com. 

Baccalaureate Mass and 
8th Grade Parade… 

Tuesday was a busy day for our 8tth 
grade at ICS! Baccalaureate Mass was 
celebrated followed by a student and 
families potluck. Later in the day each 
8th grader was announced by name and 
got a chance to parade through the halls 
with all the other grades lining the halls 

and giving high fives and 
cheering them along. Par-
ents also lined up outside 
and congratulated the 
class of 2022! 
What a special day! 

ICS 
Class 

Of  
2022 



COLUMBIA 
CAR WASH
Darrell & Tootie May, Owners 

Heated Bays

301 E. LIBERTY ST.
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Adams & Huetsch 
Attorneys at Law

	 TOM D. ADAMS	 JAY M. HUETSCH 
	 Tel. 618/281-5185	 Tel. 618/939-6126 
	 Columbia	 Waterloo    
	 tdadams@htc.net	 jay@jayhuetsch.com

We put the “PRO” in propane.
We fill BBQ Cylinders

(618) 281-4928
www.rmoil.com

Braun Family 
Funeral Home

Family Owned & Operated 
265 Quarry Rd. | Columbia, IL |(618) 281-6793

John Adams, CFP® 
Financial Advisor

314-720-2167
John.Adams@ampf.com 

ameripriseadvisors.com/john.1.adams

Ameriprise Financial Services, LLC 
9859 Big Bend Blvd, Suite 105 

St Louis, MO 63122

Beautify your home with an instant Lawn
Heartland Fescue Sod, 

Meyer Zoysia, Bluegrass

TOM KEEVEN, Owner 
618-281-TURF
heartlandturffarms.com

We Deliver

281-5552 •1450 Evergreen • Columbia, IL

• Auto Body  
• Mechanical  
• Diesel  
• 24 hour Towing

2 LOCATIONS TO SERVE YOU
156 Southwoods Ctr., Columbia, IL  | 618-281-6486

1353 N IL Rt 3, Waterloo, IL  | 618-939-9420

THOMAS 
PLUMBING, INC.

Chris Thomas
618-223-0111

Dr. Ken Kloess
Trusted Dentistry 

286-4855
240 S. Main        Dupo

Garage Doors 
 & Door Openers 

Sales • Service • Installations
610 S Main, Columbia, IL | 618-281-4056

Ebers Electrical & Locksmithing
618-281-4778 • cell 618-698-3550

Kenneth Ebers, Parishioner  
Licensed Locksmith & Electrician

IL Locksmith Lic. No. 191-000-790

Credit Cards Accepted

Retired? Let’s Talk About Rolling Over 401k.
Marty Newton, AAMS® 
Financial Advisor
332 Wedgewood Square Columbia, IL 62236 

618-281-9434 
www.edwardjones.com

The Shop with a Heart | 939-7975

Auto Body | KEN VALENTINE
3702 St. Rt. 156, Waterloo, IL 62298

Bradley Plumbing Co., Inc.
(618)281-5560 • Columbia 
(618)939-5580 • Waterloo 
(618)476-1033 • Millstadt

RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL  
 Service Work & Remodeling • Water Heater Installation 

Senior Military Discounts   Lic. #058-144858

 
5429 Telegraph, St Louis MO 63129 • 314-894-1319 

www.Reinhold-Flooring.com 
Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri 9am-5pm, Wed 9am-7pm  

Sat 10am-4pm

JAENKEJAENKE
Heating & Air Conditioning

Sales, Service & Installation

Office (618) 939-8029
Proudly Serving The Community Since 1969

WHATEVER IT TAKES

Schwartz Insurance Agency, Inc

Kim Schwartz
Owner/Agent
11400 Concord Village Avenue, Suite B
St. Louis, MO 63123

314-892-6800 

kim@kimschwartz.net

Serving Illinois and Missouri

Hair & Nail Salon
www.beautynetworkil.com

 120 S. Moore St., Waterloo      618-939-7727
 Amy Hoffmann-Rohlfing, Salon Owner

HENKEHENKE
EXCAVATING INCEXCAVATING INC
1516 CLOVER RIDGE

COLUMBIA, IL
(618) 281-5040

PARISHIONERS

Construction Site Security Rental
www.247onsitecameras.com

877-411-2471

WE’RE ONSITE WHEN YOU’RE NOT

IC Parishioner

Linda Frierdich, Realtor
618.444.4255

LindaCanSell.com

103 S Main Columbia IL | 138 Concord St Louis MO

Ranked # 1 for a Reason

*Statistics According to MARIS for RASI 2008-2019

*

BUDNICK 
CONVERTING INC.

200 Admiral Weinel Blvd.
618-281-8090
Ann Wegmann

109 W. Gundlach 
Columbia, IL 62236
(618) 281-7311
kebcpa.com

Deidra A. Doerr, CPA/PFS
Brian J. Wuertz, CPA

Contact Brandy Stivers
to place an ad today! 
bstivers@4LPi.com or
(800) 950-9952 x2609

618-939-3939
509 Hamacher St, Ste 102, Waterloo, IL
1000 Eleven South, Ste 2F, Columbia IL Shanna Witges, FNP-C Jessica Wachtel, PA-C Brittney Voyda, FNP-C

Summer is calling
Scholarships are Available

Ondessonk.com              877-659-3593

CAMP ONDESSONK

Family & Friend Camping Available 
September & October

Ondessonk.com 877-659-3593



Heating and Air 
Conditioning

618-281-COOL (2665) 
www.HarsterHeating.com

Family Owned 
& Operated 
Residential 

& Commercial

281-7171
Dr. Kathy McAuliffe Parishioner

109 Wedgewood Dr., Columbia, IL

C H I R O P R A C T I C
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Linnemann
Oil & Tire Co.
1025 North Main St. | Columbia, IL 62236

4 Generations of Parishioners
Full Service

Gas • Tires • Oil Changes
Batteries • Wipers • Service

618-281-5494

Bruce Doyle
618-281-2301

100 Veterans Parkway, Columbia, IL 62236

Stephen C. Buser 
Attorney at Law 

Law Office of Stephen Buser, Ltd.

108 Veterans Parkway 
Columbia, IL 62236

Phone: 618-281-6336 
     Fax: 618-281-4477

stephenbuser01@gmail.com

Auto/Trucking Accidents 
Personal Injury • Wrongful Death

 
Pete Heutel

314.393.9523 

618 

281-2288

 
Free Estimates  
 Fully Insured

314-966-8206 
Founder, Terry Andres, Native of Valmeyer

Moore Asphalt, Inc.
ASPHALT PAVING & SEALING 

SNOW REMOVAL
DRIVEWAYS • PARKING LOTS 

(618) 476-1584

New Athens Home
SKILLED NURSING CARE

Medicare/Medicaid Cert. 
 Senior Independent Living • Short Term Stays

203 S. Johnson Street, New Athens 
475-2550

www.newathenshome.org

Law Office of

Traughber & Morris, LTD
Breidecker Place 

217 S. Main St. | Columbia, IL 
Telephone: 281-7614

 

RELIGIOUS GIFTS & DECOR | SCHOOL UNIFORMS | BOOKS & BIBLES 
STATUARY | NATIVITIES | CHURCH SUPPLIES | CANDLES 

SEASONAL & SACRAMENTAL GIFTS

ST. LOUIS HILLS (314) 644-0643 | MANCHESTER (636) 220-8319 | O’FALLON (636) 379-3705

SHOP ONLINE! catholicsupply.com

RELIABLE 
 SANITATION  
SERVICE, INC.

618-939-3333
“Our Business is Picking up!”RISTORANTE

Lunch • Dinner • Banquets • Catering
(618) 281-6700 (IL)
(314) 691-3232 (MO)

117 S. Main St. 
Columbia, IL 62236

www.joeboccardis.com

CAROL VOGT 
INSURANCE SERVICES, LLC 

Serving Missouri and Illinois Since 1987 
Employee Benefits and Individual Plans

	 117 Madison Drive 	 Phone: 618-939-5838 	 carol@carolvogtins.com 
	 Waterloo, IL 62298 	 Fax: 618-939-5839 	 www.carolvogtins.com

Health, Life, Disability, Long Term Care, Fixed Annuities, Dental, Vision and Medicare Plans

(618) 281-6541 
Lawn Care, Aeration & Mowing 
Mike and Amy Froess, Parishioner

  BRAUN ACCOUNTING 
& TAX SERVICE

Michael Braun, CPA
219 W. Mill St. Ste. B

Waterloo, IL

Parishioner

10% of fee donated to the CEAC

 (618) 939-4888

brauntaxservice.com

Schedule your
appt online

Artwork in this proof is for accuracy of content and general display. This proof is printed at a
reduced resolution. Color, if present, while representative of the final artwork, is approximate.

FAX: 636.391.3172
TOLL FREE: 800.597.3037

ST. LOUIS AREA: 636.391.2121
www.guidebookpublishing.com

If you fail to respond by the deadline Guide Book Publishing 
will assume your ad is OK and will print as is.

111 N. Main St., Columbia, IL 62236
618-281-7100

www.conceptrealtors.com
618-977-7065

Managing Broker, SFR, PSA

Jane Crawford 
Parishioner & Owner

7 E. Mill Street, Millstadt, IL 62260 
618-476-1000

Greg T. Garrison, MD 
Dr. Michael Hunt, MD 
Brittanie R. Bardon, CPNP 
Katie Conkling, CPNP

618.624.9970 | stclairepediatrics.com

Complete Auto Body
Mel and Mark Becherer

Proudly Serving the Community Since 1978

324 North Rapp • (618) 281-7058

Summer Camp is Calling 
Scholarships Available

Ondessonk.com             877-659-3593

CAMP ONDESSONK

Family & Friend Camping Available 
September & October

Ondessonk.com 877-659-3593

Dr. Nathan Williamson          Dr. Matthew Haarmann
240 Admiral Trost Rd, Columbia, IL 62236

618.400.0550
columbia@williamsonsmiles.com | williamsonsmiles.com

Fertilization • Weed Control 
Seeding • Tree & Shrub 

 Landscape Bed Weed Control  
Soil Testing

618.610.6278

PRO PHYSIO, LLC
Arianne Stuckmeyer, Owner/Physical Therapist

Licensed in IL - Accepts Medicare patients
(772) 559-7010

ariannestuckmeyer@gmail.com  |  www.ProPhysioPT.com

Outpatient Physical Therapy in the convenience of your home


